
  

 

 

¡Oye, Estoy todavía en Perú! 
Translation: Hey, I'm still in Peru! 

 

     I would like to thank all those who have been praying for me and this time in Tarapoto. I 

believe I can see some of the reasons that I’m am still here. It looks as though I will be 

coming back in October to reestablish and get ready for being a full-time missionary here 

in Tarapoto. There was an official report that stated that the airport here would resume 

business on the 14th of September, praise the Lord. 

      

     Women’s ministry has been interesting and fun during this time in quarantine. Right 

now, I’m doing Zoom classes on how to study the Bible deeply and effectively. Please pray 

for the ladies that are involved in that ministry, especially Techy, because she has been a 

huge help to me, translating and filling in the gaps where I wasn’t communicating very well. 

      

     My huge desire is to stay here and help the church, but I think I can see where the Lord 

is opening up the doors to the USA again (possibly). I trust Him to provide for me to return 

here. I’m very excited to tell you all about what has been happening here, and I hope that I 

will find all my friends on this email list very well and serving the Lord. 

      

     We’re going to start studying the Book of Esther in the Bible class for women, but we’re 

taking a little break and studying Philippians 4:4-9 to practice studying the Bible effectively, 

like how I learned at Frontier School of the Bible. 

 

Philippians 4:4-9 is so encouraging I’m going to put it here: 

 

“Rejoice in the Lord always; again I will say, rejoice. Let your reasonableness be known to 

everyone. The Lord is at hand; do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by 

prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to 

God. And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts and 

your minds in Christ Jesus. 

Finally, brothers, whatever is true, whatever is honorable, whatever is just, whatever is 



 

pure, whatever is lovely, whatever is commendable, if there is any excellence, if there is 

anything worthy of praise, think about these things. What you have learned and received 

and heard and seen in me—practice these things, and the God of peace will be with you.” 

 

 

Here's some great pics of some adventures I got to go on.  I'm starting to make pies, in hopes 

of being able to have some money to do fun activities or buy treats for the neighborhood 

children. 

I've been teaching some Tarapotans how to make pies, hence the picture of (right to left) 

Sarah, Jennifer, Diana, Faviola, and me. Great times of fellowship! 

The other pictures are from a time I went to the jungle with the Tuesta family. They showed me 

how to grill chicken and I got to see pretty flowers. The white ones are coffee!😁 

 

  



 

  

 

  

 

 

As always, please let me know how I can be praying for you, and I do pray. Just 

send a reply to this newsletter through TBM.  

  

 


